
From: Amy Duffy <aduffy@scprt.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 8/19/2013 1:33:21 PM
Subject: RE: Meeting

Great -  that seems to work for Amy too -  will wait to hear back from Jennifer before sending a meeting notice!

Amy Duffy
Chief of Staff 
SCPRT

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Monday, August 19, 2013 9:40 AM
To: Amy Duffy
Subject: RE: Meeting

Amy,
I hope you have a wonderful and relaxing week!
Wednesday, 8/28 and Thursday, 8/29 are both currently wide open in the afternoon. 
Katherine

From: Amy Duffy [mailto:aduffy@scprt.com]
Sent: Monday, August 19, 2013 9:23 AM
To: Veldran, Katherine; jnoel@sccommerce.com; Amy Love (alove@commerce.state.sc.us) 
Subject: Meeting

Hi all -

Wanted to see if we could reschedule the meeting from last week. I am on vacation most of this week -  but wide 
open the following week. Please let me know what works best and I will send a meeting notice.

Amy

Amy D. Duffy
Chief of Staff
SC Department of Parks, Recreation & Tourism
1205 Pendleton Street, Suite 248
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

phone: (803) 734-3272
fax: (803) 734-1409
email: aduffy@scprt.com
www.discoversouthcarolina.com
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